                                                            Rotary Club of Saint Simons Island
                                         Board of Directors Meeting—July 12, 2011

                                                          11:30 a.m. at BoneFish

Present: Mike Muldowney, Chad Dixon, Susan Hardwick, Linda Muir, Paul Pieschel, Roy “Te” Turner, Page Faulk, Susan Imhoff, John Matthews, Weldon Neal, Brooke Pridmore, Bill Warren

Absent: Wally Forsythe, Ginny Johnson, Craig Bolint, Bill Gussman

Announcements made by President Mike     
     *President Mike announced that the District Dues were increasing $18.50 Per Member per year for the next 5 years. This increase is to fund the upcoming international convention in Atlanta. At an earlier special meeting, an increase of quarterly dues for our members of $5 per quarter, effective July 1, 2011 to cover this expense and other budget shortfalls was approved.  (This was subsequently amended to $10 in this meeting.)
     *Rotary International dues are increasing $1.00 per year for the next 5 years

     *Program changes at Rotary International were Four (4) Pilot Programs

          1) Corp Assoc.

          2) Flex Rotary Club

          3) Satellite Program

          4) Innovative    
     *President Mike announced that World Community Service and Rotary Volunteers programs                        being replaced by a new model.

     *49 Rotary Public Image Coordinators have been named.

     *Rotarian Magazine Launched on-line edition and will still mail out a hard copy. Both could be received.

     *There has been a new Presidential Award identified called the Change Maker Award. No further details are available yet.

     *New President of Rotary International has announced his “Theme”. It is “Reach Within to Embrace Humanity”

     *A New Club Directory is available on line or a paper copy will be available beginning July 19th for a $5.00 charge. They will be available at check in with Club Secretary.

     *Our Fall Social will be held the Week of 10/17/11 at The King and Prince. Jim Henderson will be coordinating this social event.

Discussion Topics/Action Items

     *A review of year end financials was discussed by Chad Dixon. The Budget for upcoming year  is still pending.

     *Pat Storino reported that Sea Island Co. placed the largest order in Flag Program history. Our Club Board agreed to grant a loan in the amount of $2224.53 to Flag Program in order to fill that order. The loan was granted for 60 days. The Flag Program was able to repay that loan in 5 weeks vs. 60 days and donated an extra $1000.00 to Club for Programs. Pat returned year end financials for Program to President Mike. Noted from Linda Muir was that Taps at Twilight has been extremely successful. Without the Flag Program, there would be no Taps at Twilight. The Board thanked Pat.

     *Bill Warren discussed the Fundraiser around the McGladrey Classic. Club will have 1) a Meet and Greet a Pro October 11, 2011. Rick Mattox will host this event.  There are 2 pros that are designated by Davis Love Foundation to attend. It was noted that hopefully we will have additional local Pros attend. 2) A Golf Tournament November 4 2011. It was noted that Nalley donated $10,000.00 for sponsorship of the Tournament and for the Meet and Greet. 3) Youth Day Wednesday October 12, 2011. Chad Dixon will be leading the effort to recruit volunteers. A request for volunteers will be inserted into the Spray. Club will be soliciting volunteers to help sell tickets to these functions. $75.00 will be the charge for the Meet and Greet. The Combination Ticket for the Meet and Greet and the Golf Scramble will be $175.00.  **Special note   at a subsequent meeting those prices were changed to $60.00  to attend the Meet the Pros  and $125 to play in the golf scramble. The combination ticket remained at $175.00.  Jack Davis (a local cartoonist) has drawn a cute cartoon for us to use for our advertising of the Golf Tournament. His work has been published in Mad Magazine and NASCAR publications.  
     *The difficulty with meetings at Sea Palms was discussed. Last minute cancellations and the need to move to alternate locations due to conference scheduling at Sea Palms were noted as problematic. Alternative locations are being discussed. BoneFish has offered to provide lunch for $11.00 PP vs. the $12.95 that Sea Palms charges us. Our Club is too large for many facilities making it difficult to find a location that can accommodate us.

     *Bud Dorsey, representing Brunswick Community Concerts Assoc., requested a charitable donation for the Assoc. In years past we have donated $1000.00. Motion to approve made by John Matthews and second by Susan Hardwick passed unanimously.

     *Mike Harris requested the second installment for The Sailing Club. Motion made by John Matthews and second by Brooke Pridmore passed unanimously.

     *President Mike would like to distribute a survey (attached) to Club members. John Matthews suggested the survey would also be an avenue for follow up for volunteers for committees. Discussion continued. Linda Muir suggested the survey could help discern what the level of tolerance might be for a dues increase. After discussion it was decided to remove the question regarding the dues increase from the survey.  All agreed the the survey should be distributed. President Mike advised that we had not had an increase in our Club Dues for 10 years. It was suggested that Club Dues be increased by $10.00 quarterly to avoid multiple increases over the next few years. Motion to increase quarterly dues to $180 was made by Linda Muir, second by Paul Pieschel and was passed unanimously.
     *Susan Imhoff discussed the impact of First Tuesday on attendance reporting. The current 4 weeks credit in arrears for attending First Tuesday creates additional record keeping efforts and changes for District reporting. With the new Club year just starting, it would be a good time for the change. A motion made by Brook Pridmore to change this to 4 weeks forward with a second by Susan Hardwick was passed unanimously.
     *President Mike confirmed that Te Turner will assume responsibility for the Update on Membership reporting. His name should be added to e-mail distribution to receive copies of relevant issues.

      *Linda Muir spoke about the Red Badge Boot Camps being a recruiting opportunity for the Committees needing new members and that we don’t have current information about which committees are in need of additional members.  It was suggested that something be put in the Spray about which committees need members.  It was also suggested that write-ups describing the activities of each committee be added to the website.   President Mike noted that the club meeting on August 9th will be a Club Assembly with each Board member reporting about their Committees with a description of what they do.  
     *The next Board meeting will be August 9th at Sea Palms at 11:30 a.m.  There being no further business, President Mike adjourned the meeting at 12:40.
